
Quilters By The Sea Newsletter  
May, 2017

 
Our next meeting is on May 22, 2017* at 7:00p.m. 

First Christian Church, 2035 Oleander Dr., Wilmington, NC 

*If New Hanover Co schools are closed due to inclement weather on meeting nights then the guild will NOT meet. 

President’s Piece 

It was a busy month for quilting.  Many of us went to Jacksonville's first Day of Sharing.  I 

always find DOS to be inspiring - makes me want to run home and quilt (actually, it made 

me and several others run to the local quilt stores on the way home.)  I went to another 

quilt retreat with friends (I think I've become a retreat addict.) It's been a great way for me 

to take time out of a busy schedule and focus on quilting and friends.  Some others were 

fortunate enough to head off to Paducah; I'll be anxious to hear about their trips.  The Fly 

Away Bee is off to a great start. Jeri Wentworth and Dena McCutchen have joined in to 

work with Carolyn on Neo-Natal workshops.   

Despite the weather, we still enjoyed a great program at our guild meeting with Amy 

Windsor - a fun trunk show and lots of good hints on overcoming obstacles.  Looking 

forward to another good program in May. 

 

Speaking of programs, Karen and Michelle have been doing a terrific job of coordinating 

efforts to bring in new classes and lectures.  Looks like Karen will be leaving us soon for 

sunny Florida (to an area with a huge guild!), and Michelle is busy with a local move and 

her business.  Michelle has offered to stay on as Workshop Chair through next year but she 

will be looking for some assistants to cover for her when she hops around with her 

business; please consider helping her out.  That leaves us with an opening for a new vice-

president.  DiDi has decided she's not able to step in due to her busy schedule so the search 

is on!  If you think you are interested or have a suggestion for a candidate, PLEASE 

contact me; coaching is available - several of us have held that position and are available 

as mentors. 

 

We've been having new members join each month; we've started giving them a little silk 

flower on their first visit. Keep an eye out for them and welcome them by introducing 

yourself.  
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Our board is busy these days. At our meeting last week, we had lots of lively discussion; 

as the guild is growing, we are looking for new ideas.  More about that in next month's 

newsletter.  In the meantime, .... 

 

Keep on quilting! 

Mary Ann  
 

Board Members  
President: Mary Ann Kotas  

Vice-President: Open  

Secretary: Kathi Rosbrugh  

Treasurer: Candy Smith  

Assistant Treasurer: Tammi Pitts 

Membership: Candy Lord  

Newsletter: Dianne Brisson  

Members-at-large: Nancy 

McLean, Mari DeMoya and Pat 

Grinevicius 

 

  
Committee Chairs  
Habitat Quilts- Barb Sieme 

Beekeeper- Angela Bridger  

Historian-Pat Grinevicius 

Neonatal- Carolyn Baker, Jeri Wentworth and  

Dena McCutchen 

Librarian- Donna Bergman 

Raffle Coordinator- Amy Brassard 

Sunshine Lady- RoseMarie Dalby 

Workshops–Michelle May 

Retreat - Lynn Flaherty 

Webmaster- Patricia Hatton  

Treasurer’s Report 
The balance in our checking account as of April 30, 2017 is 

$23,180.80 and in our Money Market account is $19, 440.03. 

  

FAT QUARTER DRAWING FOR MAY 

THE MAY FAT QUARTER DRAWING IS 

RED 

BRING IN A RED FAT QUARTER AND WIN A 

CHANCE TO WIN A BUNDLE OF RED FAT 

QUARTERS.  SUCH A DEAL. 

SUCH A DEAL! 

Each Guild Member gets a free 
ad one time per year  in the 
newsletter.   
 
 
Charges for ads are as follows:  
Business card Size- $5.00;  
1/4 page-$7.50; 
1/2 page-$10.00 
 and Full Page-$20.00.  
 
 
Charges will be doubled for non -
members or businesses. 
 
Please send your ad copy via 
email to: 
qbtsguildwilm@gmail.com    
 
 
Payment can be made via check 
to QTBS ,  and mailed to: QBTS, 
PO Box 955, Wilmington NC 
28402 .  Or, can be handed in at 
the meetings to the treasurer.  

mailto:qbtsguildwilm@gmail.com
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Guild Updates-  
In April Amy Windsor did our "Sea and Sky" curved piecing play date. At the meeting, she 

facilitated a program on "Oops" - what to do to rescue the mistakes we all make.  Amy also 

displayed and talked about the evolution of her many quilts. Because her interests have changed 

over the years (and who’s haven’t?) she had a "yard sale" of embellishments. Many of us added to 

our stashes, what she cleared from hers! 

 

In May, Michelle May has found us another great quilt teacher -- Shannon Shirley – who will do a 

play date "Bottles and Blooms”.  For the guild meeting program Shannon will do a trunk show for 

us.  Please Note: There are still 2 spots open for her play date.  See Michelle May to sign up! 

michelle@theraspberryrabbits.com  
 

June will bring the winter challenge reveal. We all look forward to seeing what others of us in the 

guild have created. It's fun to see how differently great minds work out creative challenges. The 

June program about "tools and tricks" has been changed. We hope to hear about your favorite 

tools and tricks for making quilting easier or better at another time.  In its place, the board decided 

to have a forum on "That's a Good Idea".  More details to follow.  

 

The July program is "Christmas in July". We have four volunteers but could use one more. Do 

you have any fun and easy gift idea you'd like to teach others?   

 

In August, - no guild meeting is scheduled, but Ani Hudson will be holding a "Clamshell Quilt" 

workshop—that’s August 26.  

 

In September Linda Hahn will facilitate her "She Can Dance" workshop, and provide us with a 

trunk show at our guild meeting.  

 

October brings Jaleena Hudson who will do a program and workshop on scrappy quilts.  

 

In November, Donna Bergman will be doing a workshop on landscape bowls and we hope she'll 

do a trunk show for the program.  

 
Didi Nilson- Taylor  

 Fly Away Bee:  Our next meeting will be May 11th at Coastal Sewing, on the corner of 

Wilshire and Kerr Ave., you are welcome if you don't currently belong to a bee to sign up either 

from 1-3 or 5-7, whichever fits your schedule. Our goal is to help with quilting skills, encourage 

you to form your own bees from those in the group, and you will find long lasting friendships 

developing. Bring your sewing machine and tools for cutting and sewing. (Put your name on your 

mailto:michelle@theraspberryrabbits.com
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equipment!) Hive Masters Candy Lord, Donna Boylan, and Dianne Brisson. Please email Candy 

Lord if you want a spot at one of the two times as space is limited. Quiltercandy57@yahoo.com (2) 

 Up Coming Events:  

North Carolina Symposium, 2017, Building Friendships, 

Building Skills May 18 - 21, 2017 at Peace College in Raleigh, 

hosted by Durham Orange Quilters Guild.  

 

“That’s a Good idea!”    June meeting.  Come and find out 

what that good idea might be…      

PIECEWORK II at the BAC (that's supposed to be 2 in Roman 

numerals) 

 June 23 ð 24, 2018 Committee is forming now; let's get an early 

start!  See Mary Ann 

 

 

 Sign Up begin now for a class with Ani 

Hudson- Saturday, August 26.  Learn to make a 

pillow or small wall hanging using the 'clamshell' block - just one piece! You'll 

learn how to make the clams with a very easy method, and how to sew them to 

the batting and backing in the 'quilt as you go way'. Make the clams in your 

favorite colors/prints, minimal fabric is needed - raid your scrap bin! I'll furnish some of the 

materials needed to make the clams. 

 

Pineapple Fabrics Outlet Sale  
Motherõs Day Weekend 

505 Aztec Drive, Archdale NC 27263 
 

Thursday, May 11th  9 am-5 pm 
Friday May 12th  9 am -5 pm 

Saturday, May 13th  9 am-4 pm 
 

Make and Take      Demos with Creative Grids      Food Trucks and MORE 
 

For more information visit: www.PineappleFabrics.com/fabric-outlet-sale 
 

mailto:Quiltercandy57@yahoo.com


  
  

5 
 

  Quilters by the Sea 2018 Retreat 
 
 It’s time to sign up for the 2018 Quilters by the Sea retreat! We’re returning to The Trinity 
Center this year in Salter Path, NC on beautiful Emerald Isle.  Join us from January 18-21, 2018 for 
three days and three nights of sewing, demos, games and a chance to get to know your fellow 
guild members in a fun-filled, relaxing environment.   
 
The Trinity Center is a retreat center owned by the Episcopal Diocese of East Carolina.  We will 
have exclusive use of their large conference building, which has ample room for sewing, as well 
as two additional breakout rooms and a kitchenette for relaxing, snacking, cutting and ironing 
stations.  Just a few steps away is the dining room where we will have all our delicious meals 
served buffet style.   
 
Check-in is at 11am on Thursday followed by lunch, which is served promptly at noon.  We will 
check out after breakfast on Sunday, at 10am. Down a path through the woods are the housing 
clusters.  Each cluster features 12 rooms that each sleep two people.  The rooms are connected 
by a wooden deck to a central living room, featuring a gas fireplace, refrigerator, microwave 
oven, telephone, television and wi-fi access.  The bedrooms each have a double and twin size bed 
and full bathroom.  
 
While we are hoping for great weather, bear in mind that you will need to walk outside to get 
from bedrooms to the conference and dining rooms and must be prepared for all weather. The 
cost for the retreat is $315.  To reserve your spot, you must return the registration form with a 
deposit of $45. The remaining $270 will be due on November 1st.  
 
We have space for only 40 quilters.  Applications will be accepted on a first come, first served 
basis and must be postmarked NO EARLIER than June 27, 2017.  We will not be accepting forms 
at the meeting, only by mail.  Any additional applications will be put on a wait list. Questions? 
Contact Lynn at 617-519-9870 (lynnflaherty@outlook.com) or Terri at 910-616-8892 
(terrihow@outlook.com). 
 We are excited about our plans for this retreat and hope you will join us!  
The 2018 retreat committee:  
Lynn Flaherty  
Terri Hemeon  
Pam Davison  
Donna Bergman  
Mary Harned (4) 

  

mailto:terrihow@outlook.com
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Quilters by the Sea – 
2018 Retreat Registration Form 

The Trinity Center Salter Path, NC 
January 18-21, 2018 

Name: _______________________________________________________ 
Address: _____________________________________________________  
Phone Number: _______________________________________________ 
Emergency contact: ____________________________________________  

Email Address: _________________________________________________  

Roommate preference (with her approval) __________________________ 

Fee for room and all meals is $315.  * A deposit of $45 is required to hold your space. 

Registration may not be postmarked before June 27, 2017.*  The balance of $270 is due by 

November 1st.  Once your registration is accepted the deposit is non-refundable unless your 

space can be filled.  

Your check # _______ 

Room with no stairs is required ____ Handicapped room required ______ 

Special dietary requirements or food allergies_______________________  

Any other special needs_________________________________________ 

**MAIL COMPLETED FORM** and check made out to Quilters by the Sea 

to: Mary Harned  

1216 Wood Lily Circle  

Leland, NC 28451         
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